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Almost everyone loves Vidalia onions.  Their sweet but tangy taste and crunchy texture make them a spring favorite.  However, they are like cotton candy:  they are sweet but they do not last long.  Enjoy them now for the circus will be gone soon.

Why don't they last?  Can we keep them longer?  How can I get really good onions?  Serious Vidalia onion connoisseurs have pondered these questions for years.

Vidalia onions are one of several "sweet" onions grown.  Sweet onions are also produced in Texas, Hawaii, New Mexico and South America.  Of course, Vidalias are the best sweet onion.  Just ask any Vidalia grower.

Let me defend the Georgia state vegetable from other "sweet" onions.  Before I moved to Houston County I was a Vidalia onion specialist with the University of Georgia.  As part of my job we would chemically test onion sweetness.  My conclusion is that a good Vidalia onion may be matched, but could never be beaten by other onions.

Onions have two flavors.  Sugars make them sweet while pungent compounds give them a bite.  Vidalias are "sweet' not so much because of their sugar content (about 10%) but because of their low levels of these pungent compounds. 

Vidalia onion growers control these pungent chemicals in the onions by onion variety selection and fertilizer use.  Of course some growers do better than others.  Now two growers have used the pungency test to prove their onions.  Farmer Delbert Bland and Ronnie Collins have joined forces to test their Vidalia onions and certify them as sweet based on the pungency test.  Certified onions have a sticker on the bag to identify them.

This does not mean that other Vidalias are not sweet.  Delbert and Ronnie are just certifying that their onions are mild and sweet.  Onions can vary widely in sweetness from farm to farm, field to field and even from one area of a field to another.  This certification is an attempt to bring to you the best possible Vidalia onion.  It is the result of years of research at the University of Georgia and other colleges.

Now you can enjoy Vidalias until Thanksgiving or later.  Sometimes it is hard to find them is stores but you can mail order them from the farms.  Call the Houston County Extension office for phone numbers.

Thanks to University of Georgia research, you can enjoy sweeter onions for longer than ever.  Get a bag today and sample the fruits of agricultural research that your tax dollars help pay for.  It will be a sweet experience.

You can contact the Houston County Extension office at 542-2020 or 987-2028 for more information on Vidalia Onions or other gardening questions.

